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	DIVISION UPDATE – October 2010


· Currently 88 members and new members are always welcome.  Sign up at Dine and Learn, or contact Dr. Dean Brown, Chair dvbrown@shaw.ca 604.551.4821, or Coordinator Lkeenan@divisionsbc.ca or 604.765.3607.

· Seven initial areas of focus: Palliative Care; High Needs patients; Mental Health; Supporting Ourselves; Dine and Learn; Central Booking; and, GP/Specialist Relations. Let us know if you’d like to get involved.

· Division Coordinator Leslie Keenan was hired October 1st on a part-time contract basis, with hours increasing as Division activity dictates. Contact info above.

· Board meetings occur first Monday of each month.

· NS Division website is up, at www.divisionsbc.ca/northshore - content is being developed, and will be updated regularly.

· Next Dine and Learn November 25th will focus on accessing and understanding the NS Mental Health system. Details to follow.
· We will produce a one-page summary of each Dine and Learn so that those who can’t attend will know what happened.  We communicate mainly by email, so please ensure that we have yours.

· Brief Division updates will occur at each Dine and Learn.

· Division Survey is complete.  We had 93 responses – thanks to all who participated.  Respondents said that paperwork accounts for 27% of their work day, 61% use an EMR, 70% do not provide inpatient care and 34% have an area of special interest.  The full report is available to all participants.

· The Division is in a strong financial position with a budget surplus anticipated at year end.

· A Division newsletter will come out monthly, look for the first issue  November 8th.

· A Palliative Care initiative is underway, led by Jan McCaffrey, Peter Edmunds and Anis Lakha.  The Board has approved funding for 20 hours of time.

· A Collaborative Services Committee (CSC), comprised of VCH and Division reps, will provide a valuable partnership for joint initiatives.  There has been an initial meeting, with a second one scheduled for October 29.  
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